Dear Partnership Council member,
Thank you to those organisations that were able to attend the Cardiff Third Sector Partnership Council meeting at C3SC offices on Friday 25th July. We are pleased with the commitment expressed to this being the beginning of a re-energised Partnership Council that is able to support and demonstrate the relevance of the important work that the third sector delivers every day in Cardiff, encourages partnership and collaboration and reduces insularity.  

At this important time of service re-design and reducing funding, as discussed, we will adapt the meeting to ensure members get what they need – 

· C3SC will post all relevant (i.e. non-confidential) meeting papers on our website for the Cardiff Partnership Board, Cardiff Third Sector Partnership and Planning Group (Compact), Programme Boards and Workstreams; each representative will be provided with regular updates of the meeting papers and consultation opportunities that are available on the website

· Further to the above, each meeting will include 5 minute feedback sessions from nominated Programme Board/workstream/s to share an understanding of the key and common issues

· Guests will be invited to discuss current plans and developments.  Based on the discussions from the meeting, for the next meeting we will invite Cardiff Council to provide an update on the plans for Play & Leisure services, and to discuss the process for securing Community Asset Transfers.

· We will be reviewing Third Sector representation.  At the next meeting this will include sharing ‘maps’ of third sector representatives, inviting proposals for addressing any gaps, and starting to map collaborations and assets 
· We will also be nominating co-chair’s to sit on Network meetings.
· Meetings will be bi-monthly, will start at 3.45 pm and will run for 1 ½ hours.  There will be opportunities to talk and to network with colleagues, and to plan and develop partnerships and collaborations – including 15 minutes scheduled in at the start of the meeting.
We will contact you shortly with the proposed calendar for meetings.  If you have any questions or comments in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me - Sheila.h@c3sc.org.uk
Sheila Hendrickson-Brown, Chair, Cardiff Third Sector Partnership Council
